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Date: 		
Dear Dr. _______________________
Your patient, _______________________________________, has requested that his/her allergy extract be administered by a Student Health Registered Nurse while they are attending the University of Iowa. We are pleased to be of assistance in providing this service. Students can receive allergy shots Monday through Friday by scheduling an appointment in our Allergy Office.
In order to allow our nurses to administer the allergy extracts in a safe manner, we require that this form be completed in its entirety and signed by the prescribing provider. Our nurses have been instructed to administer the allergy extract(s) in accordance with your written and signed instructions and orders. If you have a separate instruction sheet that contains the information, please write "See attached instructions" on each applicable question and indicate on your sheet where the required information can be found.
Each vial of extract must be clearly labeled with the patient's name, vial contents, vial strength, and date of expiration. New extracts must be accompanied by updated orders and dosing schedules.
All students who request to receive immunotherapy at Student Health will be required to see a Student Health provider to review medical history and medications before allergy shots can be given in our clinic. All students receiving immunotherapy are also required to have an unexpired Epi-Pen with them when they receive their allergy shots. For safety, we require that students remain in our clinic for 30 minutes after receiving allergy shots.  We reserve the right to decline to administer allergy shots in these situations:
• Perceived higher than average risk for a severe/systemic reaction to immunotherapy
• History of a severe reaction requiring use of epinephrine
• Non-compliance with Student Health requirements and guidelines for receiving immunotherapy
If the immunotherapy orders or instructions are unclear, or if the nurse has a question about an issue pertaining to a student's health, allergy extract, or administration, the nurse will contact you by telephone, fax, or letter for clarification.
PLEASE BE AWARE WE ONLY ACCEPT TELEPHONE / VERBAL ORDERS DIRECTLY FROM THE ALLERGIST / PRESCRIBING PROVIDER. ALL OTHER ORDERS MUST BE SIGNED BY THE ALLERGIST / PRESCRIBING PROVIDER AND MAILED OR FAXED TO STUDENT HEALTH.
Complete and timely information will help us avoid delays in your patient's allergy extract administration. The nurses will not proceed with scheduled injections until updated instructions have been received in the appropriate manner.
If indicated, the student will be evaluated for any related problem(s) by a Student Health provider or referred back to your office.
If you have any specific questions about our administration policies or related procedures, please feel free to contact me or one of our immunotherapy nurses. Thank you for allowing us to participate in the care of your patient.

Tom Woodward
M.D. 
Staff Physician
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